  CITY OF AVA, MISSOURI

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN

City Hall 404 S. Jefferson Street
AGENDA

January 24, 2017 @ 5:00 P.M.

Draft: Minutes will not be official until approved at the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Alderman meeting. 

PRESENT: Present members were: Mayor David Norman, Alderman Burrely Loftin, Alderman Stan Lovan, Alderman Keith Jones, City Clerk Suzanne Welsh, Administrative Director Peggy Porter, City Attorney Larry Tyrrell, and Police Chief Reggie Johnson. Alderman Leon Harris was absent.
GUESTS: An attendance register was provided for guests to sign.

I. Call to order: The meeting on January 24, 2017 of the City of Ava, Board of Aldermen, was called to order by Mayor David Norman.
II.  Roll call of Aldermen:  Aldermen present were: Burrely Loftin, Keith Jones, & Stan Lovan. Alderman Leon Harris was absent.
III.  Approval of Minutes: Minutes of January 10, 2017 Board of Aldermen meeting were presented to the aldermen ahead of the meeting. The minutes were approved as presented with no changes.
IV.  PUBLIC ADDRESS TO THE BOARD: None
 V.
  Approve or Amend agenda: Motion was made to amend the agenda by Keith Jones and seconded by Burrely Loftin. Motion carried. All were in favor 3-0.
VI.
  Order of business:

             A.  Unfinished business: None
             B.  Reports of special boards, committees & city officers
                       1.   Administrative Director Peggy Porter: Nothing
                       2.   City Clerk Suzanne Welsh: Reading of Resolution # 2017.01.01 and Ordinance # 1008                          
     C.    Reading of Bills (proposed ordinances) and Resolutions-
Resolution #2017.01.01-A resolution authorizing the Mayor to execute and the City Clerk to attest signing the closing documents for the sale of the City Utilities Building on January 25, 2017 title was read by City Clerk once. A motion was made by Burrely Loftin and seconded by Stan Lovan. Motion carried. All were in favor 3-0.

Ordinance # 1008 - An ordinance to amend Chapter 16 Cemeteries of the Ava City Code of Ordinances by repealing Section 26.84 and enacting in lieu thereof a new Section 26.84 Grave Site Prices was tabled until further notice. The Mayor and Board of Alderman would like to do some research on the site area before a decision is made to increase prices. A designated cremations area may need to be considered in this section of the cemetery.

     D. Mayor/Aldermen’s comments: 
1. Meeting with MoDot & Engineer Andy Novinger c/o – sidewalk project. A pre construction meeting was held on January 12th to discuss what will be needed in order to proceed with the sidewalk project. The amount of documentation is overwhelming meeting MoDOT requirements during the construction phase of the sidewalk project. Work will begin sometime next week and the final completion date will be May 14th. There is no exception to extending the final completion date.

2. Prevailing Wage- The Mayor has contacted Senator Mike Cunningham and Representative Lyle Rowland’s offices regarding the upcoming Senate Bill 20 regarding Prevailing Wage. The city is not in favor of Prevailing Wage and would like to see it eliminated.

3. Closing on City Utilities Building- The closing paperwork for the sale of the old City Utilities building will be signed by the Mayor on January 25th at 2:30 P.M. The purchaser will use it for a real estate office. 

4. Rent on the Community Center- The inside of the Community Center has been completely painted including all offices, kitchen walls and cabinets, bathrooms, hallways, and the dining room. The tile floors will need to be stripped and waxed to finish out the inside maintenance. Greg Nasif has painted the inside and sealed walls and brick on the outside to help prevent leaks. 
5. Extension Council- The city and county have both donated $10,000.00 to the extension council this year. The Extension council budgeted $30,000 in annual expenses and will not be able to pay all expenses without the help of $5,000 more from both the city and the county. No one has approached the city requesting additional funding but it is known that the county will not be donating an extra $5,000.00 and it is suggested that the city waits until the new fiscal year budget before we donate any additional funds to the extension council. 

6. Airport hangers- The airport needs to have more available hangers. If the City Electric department were to build a metal building by the electric shed and get the trucks out of the hangers then we would be able to lease another five hangers. The city will also need to find a place to store the transformers that are at the entryway of the airport. 
7. New business at Sanders Rock- There may be a new concrete company purchasing the Sanders Rock business. They are looking for CDL drivers before committing to the area. 
VII.  Court Docket – none
VIII. Closed Session under RSMo 610.021 (1) Litigation was cancelled (3) Personnel- A motion to go into closed session at 5:26 P.M. was made by Stan Lovan and seconded by Burrely Loftin. Motion carried. All were in favor. 
IX.    Adjourn- meeting was adjourned at 5:32 P.M. 

Minutes submitted by: ______________________________
                                     Suzanne Welsh, City Clerk

Approved by:               ______________________________

                                     Mayor David Norman

Date: __________________

